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Dry Creek Trail
As mentioned in the December newsletter, the City is studying the idea of putting a trail through our neighborhood along Linda Creek.  It would be a general recreational use trail for activities such as walking, bicycling, jogging, and dog walking.  Neighbors living nearest the proposed trail path live along the Creek facing portions of Balboa, the south end of Larkin, Van Ness, York Court, and West Colonial Drive.  The trail may also go through a portion of the flood plain in the Spahn Ranch tract.

Any neighbor who is interested in what is planned for this trail is invited to attend our next Maidu Neighborhood Association meeting on February 24, at 7 pm, at the Sargeant School Activity Room.  Both Scott Reid, our neighborhood representative to the planning study, and Mike Dour, the City of Roseville’s Bikeway Planner, will be present to talk about what is planned and answer questions and hear concerns that neighbors may have.

The planning is not finalized on this project, so your input is important to shaping the outcome of the study.  If you wish to reach Scott outside of this meeting, see his phone number to the left of this article. For additional information on this project, see our web site at http://www.MaiduNeighborhoodAssociation.com/14.html
Hidden Creek Proposed Condominium Project

Ron Miller, Assistant City Planner, will present the latest update on the proposed development at the corner of Rocky Ridge and Cirby at our February 24 neighborhood meeting, which starts at 7 pm.  The number of proposed units has been reduced from 18 to 16.  The project will have the same number of buildings, but 2 of the units will be larger than originally proposed.  The overall height of the buildings has been reduced by 3 feet.  The sound wall design has been changed.

Auburn (Spahn) Ranch Property
by David Allen

Officials from the City of Roseville presented their latest plan for the Old Auburn (Spahn) Ranch property.  What was originally proposed for 89 units, then 51 units, will now be sent to the Planning Commission and City Council with a design for 31 units. The reduced density is in response to neighbor concerns about the anticipated negative impacts the higher densities would bring.

This latest design includes homes facing Spahn Ranch Road, reconstruction of Spahn Ranch Road to city standards, right turns only out of Spahn Ranch Road onto Old Auburn Road and a new road directly across from Boston Commons as a primary entrance to the development. Left turn pockets would also be added to Old Auburn Road to access this new road and Boston Commons. While residents in attendance requested the addition of traffic signals at this new intersection and at Ridgecrest and Old Auburn, the Public Works Director Rob Jensen made it clear that such signals were not warranted under current or anticipated future traffic conditions.  For more information, contact the City of Roseville Planning Department or review the Current Projects Section of their web site, www.roseville.ca.us/planning.

Neighborhood Association Garage Sale

by Joyce Foster

Maidu Neighbors, it's time to sign up for the 10th annual Maidu NA garage sale event, scheduled for Saturday, April 25, 2009, from 8 am - 2 pm.  Just fill out the registration form below and send it in with your check for $10 made out to the Maidu Neighborhood Association.  As a participant you will receive advertising in the Sacramento Bee and Craigslist, and you will have your address listed on a garage sale map distributed to buyers the day of the event.  You will also receive a garage sale kit with price stickers, list of garage sale success tips, balloons (with helium available the day of the event), signs and maps.  All participants who pay their fee will be entered into drawings for special prizes and gift certificates.  Be ready for another huge turnout of garage sale shoppers.

If you sign up, you can choose to have A New Hope Animal Foundation pick up any unsold goods.  It's important to check the box on the form below.  (Note: A New Hope requests that donations be clean and in good working order.  They cannot take computer equipment, baby seats, extremely heavy items, golf clubs, exercise equipment, microwave ovens, shoes, or mismatched kitchen items.)

It's not too soon to start getting ready for the sale.  Find all the gems you plan to sell and set them aside.  Also be sure your front yard and garage are looking their best.  This will let shoppers know right off that your merchandise is top-notch.

Whether you hold a garage sale or not, the Maidu NA Board is looking for volunteers to fill up helium balloons and hand out maps the day of the event.  Volunteers who want to help with the event should contact David Allen at 773-6254.  We also need donated items/services for the drawings.  Do you have a business you want to promote?  We publicize in the newsletter those who donate.  Call Mary Steele at 783-7791 to donate an item or service as part of the drawings.

West Colonial Project Background and Update
by Lance Hibben

On January 27, 2004, City of Roseville officials introduced to neighbors at a packed Maidu Neighborhood Association meeting their proposal to sell city-owned land on West Colonial Parkway just south of Maidu Park.  The proposal included soliciting bids to sell the property to a developer and included a lot map for single family homes and preserved open space next to Linda Creek.  City officials worked with neighbors over a year developing a plan to be presented to the City Council in 2005 to receive approval of the project.  The city was successful in selling the property for over $2 million to help defray costs associated with flood control projects within the City.

In 2007, the developer had started construction of 4 homes when market and economic conditions were slowing down.  Eventually, the developer filed bankruptcy unable to make progress towards completing any homes.  The project remained partially constructed for approximately 1 year.  Currently, RBC Real Estate Financing, Inc., owns the property and in October 2008, hired a local project manager and contractor to assist with the project.  Since then, RBC's contractor completed the exteriors of the 4 partially-completed homes to provide weather protection and improved security.

According to the project manager, their current plan is to leave the homes and undeveloped lots in their current state until better conditions exist for selling them.  Until then, their primary focus is to complete the City's infrastructure requirements such as, but not limited to, installing post and cable barriers protecting the open space, installing park benches, creating decomposed granite pathways, and placing overlay onto the street to improve the condition of the pavement on West Colonial Parkway.  Neighbors can anticipate more activity in the Spring/Summer of 2009.     

Home Break-In Scheme

by David Allen

Roseville Police are warning citizens to be aware of a home break-in scheme. A resident in the Johnson Ranch neighborhood was home mid-morning recently when a man rang her doorbell persistently and knocked loudly, like he wanted to make sure no one was home.  After looking through the peephole, the resident decided not to answer her door.  She called 911 instead.  It was about that time that the man, thinking no one was home, kicked in the front door.  The woman screamed and the man fled.  He was not caught.

Police said the woman did the right thing by not opening her door to a stranger and by calling police to report suspicious activity.

Sargeant Dyer of the Roseville PD recommends letting the stranger know you are home without opening the door.  Yell, "we don't want any" or something similar to be sure they know your home is not empty. If you leave your kids at home, teach them to do the same.  If you're away from your home, consider leaving the radio or TV on.  A quiet home could result in a forced entry.  Let's not let burglars get the upper hand.

Sargeant Elementary School Bulldog Dash!

by Jamie Wall

Come join the family fun at Sargeant Elementary School PTC’s (Parent-Teacher Club) Bulldog Dash 5-K run and 1/2 mile kid’s run.  This fund-raising event will be held on Sunday, March 29, at Maidu Community Center, with sign-in starting at 8:00 am and races beginning at 9:00 am.  We have fun activities, unique awards and many prizes in our free raffle.  The course is wheelchair and stroller accessible.  Full details and fee information can be found at  www.bulldogdash.org or you can call Scott at (916) 716-0028.

